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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, January 11, 2017, in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Aaron Bowman,

In attendance:  Council Members Aaron Bowman (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Anna Lopez Brosche; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett N. Barket, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann, Penny Thompson, Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio; Senator Aaron Bean was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Legislative Assistants Jessica Matthews, Samantha Lane; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  For additional attendees, see attached sign-in sheet.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its December 14, 2016 monthly meeting.
The first item on the agenda was a presentation on the Clean Water Society by the society’s president, Eric J. Bersinger.

Mr. Bersinger characterized his partner, Josh Woods, and himself as “citizen volunteer waterways stewards who have dedicated their time to the conservation of clean waterways.

Mr. Bersinger described the “maiden voyage” that launched his conservation project.

On May 1, 2011, Eric Bersinger and Josh Woods paddled the Bartram Canoe Trail on Durbin Creek and happened upon a launch area that was saturated with illegally dumped trash and debris that had been ignored for years.  Fallen trees and log jams barred any movement on that portion of the creek.  On that day, Eric Bersinger and Josh Woods made a personal pledge and on that particular day, the “Durbin Creek Wilderness Society” was born.  Dubbing themselves the Waterways Stewards of Durbin Creek and the Historic Bartram Canoe Trail Volunteer Citizens, they dedicated their commitment to keeping the creek open for everyone to enjoy.  They turned to the St. Johns River Water Management District and began a relationship with Matthew Corby who offered the clean waterways citizen stewards support and encouragement.
Mr. Bersinger recounted numerous projects that the group undertook and the early media coverage that publicized their work.

In August 2011, with eleven volunteers, the Durbin Creek Wilderness Society designed a floatable  rake and removed a giant section of water hyacinth that had completely blocked the surface of Durbin Creek and restored the surface’s water flow.  An article in the Florida Times-Union the following month, September 2011, chronicled the work that the environmentalists were doing.

In October 2011, the society received a grant from the American Canoe Associations Club Fostered Stewardship program sponsored by L.L. Bean.

The Clean Water Society has worked with Eagle Scouts to build birdhouses for the Prothonotary Warbler that nests each spring in the Julington Durbin Preserve; this is a component of the Birdhouse Conservation Project.
In August 2012, the American Canoe Association announced the Durbin Creek Wilderness Society of the Bartram Canoe Trail as the 2012 recipient of the prestigious ACA Green Paddle for Waterway Conservation Award.

Throughout 2012 the Durbin Creek Wilderness Society made numerous presentations to the Sierra Club, Ponte Vedra Beach Division, the Sierra Club, Jacksonville Division, the Florida Sea Kayak Association and the Seminole Canoe and Kayak Club.

In January 2013, the group began its association with Keep Jacksonville Beautiful.  On Earth Day, April 28, 2013, the Durbin Creek Wilderness Society launched the largest single day clean-up of McCoy’s Creek involving over 60 volunteers, partnering with Keep Jacksonville Clean, the St. Johns Riverkeeper the Jaycees and others.

In September 2013, The Durbin Creek Wilderness Society changed its name in recognition of their efforts moving beyond the Bartram Canoe Trail on Durbin Creek.  The group officially became the Clean Waterway Society.

On March 2, 2014, the Clean Waterway Society involved thirteen of its top people in a project to clean the shoreline at the Jacksonville Zoo and Gardens.  Shoreline Clean-Up project marked the beginning of a partnership with Bob Chabot, Director of Horticulture and Exhibits.  The Society continues to maintain the waterfront.
On March 6, 2014, the Clean Waterway Society was named the winner of the 2013 In the Trenches Award presented by Warren Anderson and Andrew  Miller of the Public Trust Environmental Legal Institute of Florida.

The Clean Waterway Society was given its new home at 860 Houston Street in LaVilla.  Donated by by Lee & Cates Company, it is a 9,000 square foot warehouse that is the base of the group’s operations.
The Clean Waterways Society’s goal in coming to the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was to seek the Commission’s support for any grant money that is available and to publicize the group’s efforts to acquire a new boat.  Commissioner Marshall Adkison asked Mr. Bersinger to see him at the end of the meeting to discuss the group’s need for a new boat.
Commissioner Raymond Pringle moved that the Jacksonville Waterways Commission craft and pass a resolution in support of the Clean Waterways Society and its accomplishments.  The motion was approved by a voice vote.

Next on the agenda was the monthly update on the status of the St. Johns River and  manatees.  Dr. Quinton White said that we are currently in the doldrums.  Water temperatures have been dropping and we are not seeing any manatees.  He had good news to report about the manatee that had been trapped in an Ortega storm drain.  The manatee had been released back into the river after its treatment and recuperation at Sea World.
Dr. White reported that we are behind in rainfall and this affects the salinity in the river.

The recent meeting on the Maritime Management Plan, held at the Beaches, was a successful gathering.

Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that there are not many manatees in our area.  He had no new manatee fatalities to report.  Six manatees were sighted in his last aerial survey.  A state synoptic manage aerial survey is usually conducted in February.

Dr. White urged the panel to stay tuned for a major announcement that would be made at Jacksonville University on February 9th.

Next on the agenda were reports on the Non-Motorized and Sports Subcommittees on the river’s reactivation.

Council Member Jim Love, Chair, Sports Subcommittee, reported that at its January 10th meeting, the Sports Subcommittee heard about the work that is being done in Sydney, Australia.  He indicated that the group felt that there is a need for infrastructure here, particularly docking space.  We need to have space to dock boats for those who want to come downtown, on the river, for events.  The subcommittee noted that we no longer have dinner cruise boats; at one point, we had four.
Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche, Chair, Non-Motorized Subcommittee, reported that at its January 10th meeting, the subcommittee continued its discussion of the eight different areas of the river identified.  Maps were distributed that depicted all of the assets that each of the eight different areas of the river.  The discussion included prioritization and identifying gaps.

Commissioner Garrett Barket reported on the briefing that he had with the IT staff on Monday.  The IT staff was at the Entertainment Subcommittee meeting, a meeting that had to be cancelled.  Commissioner Barket remained in the conference room to confer with the IT staff.  They discussed ideas on material that could be on a website, public and private facilities, and handicapped facilities.

Council President Lori Boyer highly recommended that the Commission develop an app that has a considerable amount of information on Jacksonville such as boating facilities, restaurants, etc.  The app would be designed for visitors to the City.

Commissioner Ralph Hodges suggested that the City encourage non-profits to adopt creeks or other waterways.  Commissioner Marshall Atkison had previously made the suggestion in a Non-Motorized Subcommittee meeting on January 10th,
Commissioner Barket raised the issue of the docks at Metro Park.  If park activities are moved to the Shipyards, what happens to the docks at Metro Park?  If the Metro Park docks are moved, there would be a negative impact on boaters coming to downtown events.  The docks and slips at Metro Park should remain where they are; there should be an easement to ensure ingress and egress.

The Chair, Council Member Bowman, suggested that someone from the City be at the next Waterways Commission meeting to brief the body on plans for Metro Park.

Commissioner Edward Fleming reported that the Northbank Riverwalk is in a terrible condition.  Damages incurred from Hurricane Matthew to light posts and other things have neither been repaired  nor cleaned up.
In Old Business, the FIND recommendations are headed to the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee.

In Public Comment, Mr. Doug Roberts had a comment on the marina at Metro Park.

Mr. Roberts is frustrated because he could not get a slip at the Marina when he  arrived for the Jaguars’ game against the Titans (Christmas).  He was critical of the Dockmaster’s Office.   Though the slips are virtually empty, Mr. Roberts explained that boaters were turned away.

Captain Jim Suber, the City’s Dockmaster, explained that a new reservation system is being created at Metro Park.  He explained the reservation system currently being used by the Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department.

In Public Comment, Mr. John Nooney said that he was impressed with the Clean Waterway Society presentation.  He reported that he discussed the School Board property kayak launch site that a particular School Board Member supports.  He also discussed the 2017 FIND projects list.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:41 a.m.
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